BOARD OF RECREATION COMMISSIONERS MEETING,

MARCH 4TH 2016

Roll Call:

| Gerry Tonner (Chair) | Present |
|------------------------------------|---------|
| Denise Wrightington(Vice-Chair) | Present |
| MaryAnn Russini | Present |
| Chris Snell | Present |
| Cary Stopsky | Present |
| Gerry Aponte | Present |
| Dino Kostantakis | Present |
| Eugene Godlewski | Present |
| Jay Esposito(Director) | Absent |
| Janet Galligan(Assit. To Director) | Present |
| Councilman D. Morrell | Present |
| | |

Chairman Tonner called the meeting to order at 7:09 pm

Gerry Aponte made motion to accept the February 3, 2016 minutes. DeniseWrightington seconded motion Vote as follows: Wrightington/yes, Russini/yes Kostantakis/yes, G. Aponte/yes, Snell/yes, C. Stopsky/yes, Alt. #1- Godlewski Motion carried. (*NAV-not available at time of vote)

Chairman Tonner announced "All requirements of the Open Public Meetings Law have been met for this meeting of the Board of Recreation Commissioners of the Borough of Dumont".

- Notices have been transmitted to the newspapers
- Notice is prominently posted in space provided on the bulletin board of the Borough Hall
- Notice has been filed with the Borough Clerk

NO CORRESPONDENCE NONE

OPEN PUBLIC PARTICIPATION:

Tony Como: Met team 98% Dumont participants 18 and over in age. Tony will come up to recreation office to pick up the whole harmless forms will be carrying own insurance for team. Will be carrying a 15-man roster. As of tonight Sr. ball has 52 kids signed up. Tryouts for 13-14, 15-16 teams will be held TBA. June 24-26 Tournament to be held.

Mike from tunnel vision came to inform us that he will be running a summer camp for about 50 kids from 1:30pm-6:00pm and he wanted to make sure it would not interfere with the summer camp Recreation was running. We informed him that our summer camp this year was extended till 1:30 so he said he would adjust his hours.

Bryan Nallen: From Jr.Football asked to be able to increase the registration fee He also informed us that he was looking into being able to change into NVJBL league.

Mrs., Lynne at 136 Davies Ave. came up to complain about traffic, lights and, noise when it is baseball and summer camp season would like to see streets be made a one way in this area and about the parking in the area.

Men's Sr. baseball wood bat league asked for permits for Bedford park to play was informed field permit price is \$55.00 per game and needed to get permission from boro admin for use.

CLOSE PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Denise Wrightington made motion to close public meeting Dino seconded the motion.

COUNCIL LIAISON REPORT

NO REPORT

CHAIRMAN'S REPORT

NO REPORT

DIRECTOR'S REPORT:

NO REPORT

DENISE WRIGHTINGTON

Senior Baseball:

Signups are under way, and number of children are slow coming in but should have a least one team in each age group,

Football Cheering:

They have received forms for community pass and will start registration next week.

CELEBRATIONS:

The Easter Egg Hunt will be on March 19^{th} and everything is ready for that day.

Memorial Day Parade information from past parades on how things were setup has been sent to us from John Perkins. Which will be a great help.

D. KOSTINTAKIS:

Men's softball:

Maybe we can get a couple of I-pads so they will be able to have everyone register on Community Pass the night of sign ups. This way we can also show the Board members who are not familiar with this computer program how to enter the information needed.

Girls' basketball:

Needs the Lincoln School gym from April to June 15th for the travel team

Winter season is winding down and 7^{th} and 8^{th} are going to the finals that are scheduled for March18th.

Wrestling:

Season ended last week, it was a great season for all.

There was an injury to one of the wrestlers. An injury report was filled out by the head coach Mike Vietri and he brought it up to the Recreation Dept.

MARYANN RUSSINI:

Certification:

Waiting for lanyards to be done.

Summer Camp:

No Report waiting to be given instructions on what responsibilities are as liaison.

VOLLEYBALL:

No Report

Girls Softball:

Monday 2/29- Picked up checks/cash/ (with the exception of 1 check for \$140.00) from the Recreation Office. Gave all this to the President of Softball that night. I told him the parents had to complete the Community Pass. Registration. As soon as possible, because he was outside of our guidelines with the monies. I also mention that we could match up the money especially the cash that was handed in. I also plan to attend the next Executive board meeting. The President will let me know when it is.

GERRY APONTE:

Little League:

Still waiting for the documentations of financials.

| Flag Football: | |
|--|---|
| Looking to get organized on with Dates and Fields | |
| Jr. Football: Potential change of leagues and increase of registration. | |
| CHRIS SNELL: | |
| Council liaison: | |
| No Report | |
| Soccer: | |
| No Report | |
| Track & Field: | |
| Dates were given to them Need time in March Waiting for approval of the request for High School Field, and the request for hurdles. They also believe financials are wrong, and will be coming to recreation to go over the details. | 2 |
| | |
| CARY STOPSKY: | |
| Grounds and Maintenance: | |
| No update on Gina's field | |
| Board of Education: | |
| No Report: | ٠ |
| New Programs: | |
| | |

٠.

| NEW Business: | |
|---|------------|
| <u>None</u> | |
| | |
| | |
| | |
| OLD Business: | |
| <u>None</u> | |
| | |
| <u>Adjournment</u> | |
| Dino Kostantakis made motion to close at 9:20 pm so Denise motion carried. | econded by |
| | |
| | |
| Janet Galligan | |

NO Report

.